White River Township 


Fire Protection District Board 


White River Township Fire Headquarters				June 30, 1997 Meeting Minutes





Meeting called to order at 1900  hours.  Present:  Chuck Shufflebarger, Tug Sutton, Butch Sutton, Jon Raker, Eric Reedy, Brian Bosma, Mike Dutton, Eric Brown, Kim McKee.





1.  Kim read minutes from June 3 meeting.  Motion by Tug to accept as written.  2nd by Chuck.  Motion passes and minutes stand as read.





2.  Tug gave treasurer’s report.  As of June 29 balance shows $90,890.00.





3.  Discussion on membership stipends.  Everyone agreed that we keep going as we have been until we are told we have to issue it.





4.  Discussion on loan acquistions.  Brian Bosma advised to get this loan ($610,000) out of the way first, then pursue another.





5.  State Board of Accounts recently performed an audit on the FPDB.  There were only a few minor clerical items which Eric Reedy is aware of.  Tug has to have a claim form before any checks can be written.  Otherwise it was a clean audit!  Three items that need attention:


	A.  Brian Bosma will check on obtaining form 354 (claim form).


	B.  Need to contact A.E. Boyce at 1-800-352-8702 for forms 352, 358, and 359.


	C.  Tug will write the State and request exemption from ‘approval’ on checks written.





6.  Questions have been raised regarding phone solicitations in the district as well as the Booster Club.  Chief Dutton assured the FPDB that they were checking into the validity of the person(s) performing the phone solicitations.  The only fund raising that the FD has done is the Booster Club which the FPDB was already well aware of.





7.  Discussion on FD purchase of new battalion vehicle (Tahoe).  Contract is not specific as to what the FD can purchase without the prior consent of the FPDB (i.e.: multi-year commitment vs. single year commitment).  Everyone present feels that this needs to be more specific.  Brian suggested scheduling an ‘issues identification meeting’ for the contract revision.





8.  The FPDB recently received a check for approximately $900 for the EMS grant that the FD applied for.  The FPDB has to schedule and additional appropriations meeting to give this to them.





9.  Jul.y 31 will be the hearing for the 1998 budget.





10.  Eric Reedy discussed the non-fire budget for the FPDB.  Appropriate changes were made to cover various administrative expenses such as attorney’s fees and accounting services.





11.  Brian Bosma requested copies of insurance policies from the FD.  Kim will forward as soon as po
